
“We cannot always build the future for our 
youth, but we can build our youth for the 
future.” ~ Franklin D. Roosevelt 

The Copper Coast is fortunate to be serviced 
very well by educational institutions. 

Residents on the Copper Coast have a choice 
of Child Care Centres, Preschools and many 
options in R-12 education. 

The various public and private educational 
facilities cater to the needs of the diverse students 
we have on the Copper Coast. 

Residents have a great opportunity to be able 
to choose the best option for them. Students 
have the option to pursue a VET pathway 
preparing them for the workforce or pathways 
which can lead to further education. 

There are generally three paths that typical 
Year 12 leavers might take: Further study—
whether it's University, TAFE or College; taking 
a year or two as a “gap year” to travel, or do other 
activities; or moving straight into a career. 

The Copper Coast is serviced by a well-
equipped TAFE. A TAFE that we have been 
lobbying the Government to offer more courses 
and provide more options to the community, an 
advocacy that we will continue. We see too many 

people having to leave the area to receive the 
training they need to pursue their chosen career. 

Copper Coast Council has recognised the 
impost placed on students wanting to pursue a 
University Degree. Many students have found 
the financial impost of having to move to the 
city too great and have had to put their dreams 
on hold. Some have ventured to the city, but the 
strain of adapting to a new lifestyle and 
education, away from home at a young age, has 
often proven too much and studies have not 
been completed. 

It was with this in mind that the Copper 
Coast Council successfully lobbied for Federal 
Government funding to establish the Copper 
Coast Council University Centre. This funding 
will allow us to establish a University Centre 
within the current TAFE. 

I am very proud to announce that University 
Courses will be provided in conjunction with 
Uni Hub Spencer Gulf from the first Semester 
in 2021. 

It will allow students to study their chosen 
degree in a supportive environment, with access 
to technology and high-speed internet, 
administrative and academic support services as 

well as pastoral support. 
Caroline Perkins, Executive Director of the 

Regional Universities Network, says the best way 
to keep graduates in the regions is to train them 
in the regions. She said 7 out of 10 regional 
university graduates will go on to work in a 
regional area. In comparison, those who study 
in metropolitan Australia, only 2 out of 10 will 
work in a regional area. 

I believe education is the most important tool 
you can receive that can bring you the most 
success in society today. Education lessens the 
challenges you will face in life. 

The more knowledge you gain, the more 
opportunities will open up, allowing individuals 
to achieve better possibilities in career and 
personal growth. 

The addition of the University Centre will be 
an excellent inclusion to the already existing 
education facilities in the Copper Coast. These 
ensure our youth have every opportunity to 
pursue their dreams and remain as residents of 
the Copper Coast, where they will continue to 
contribute and help the Copper Coast retain the 
Lifestyle Location of Choice we all enjoy. 

Roslyn Talbot, Mayor

October 2020

Our Youth Our Future

Kadina Memorial School students Will Hunter, Damon Mills, Amy Colliver and Lachlan Napier are pleased further pathways 
for tertiary studies have been created with the new Copper Coast Council University Centre.

Mayor’s 
Message...
Mayor’s 
Message...
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Free! Free! Free! Kerbside Giveaway Weekend
Once again we have our annual ‘Free Roadside Give Away Weekend’ 

Saturday, 28th and Sunday, 29th November. 
An opportunity where residents can place any unwanted items on the road 

reserve for free collection by other residents. The clean-up and removal of any 
items that fail to be given away is the responsibility of the owner, not Council.  
• Place re-usable household items at the kerb in front of your home on 

Saturday morning 
• Only place items for FREE with ‘free’ stickers or signs on items 
• Remove items from the kerb by dusk on Sunday 
• Consider donating unclaimed items to charitable organisations 
• Place any garbage for collection on your regular garbage day and week 

(regular bin limits apply) 
For further information, please call the Council Office, check Council’s 

Website and make sure you ‘Like’ us on Facebook.

The Council tries to progress and achieve 
a variety of projects throughout the Council 
area within its budget. The projects being 
progressed with Federal Government 
funding from the Round 2  Drought 
Communities Programme – Extension are as 
follows:- Moonta Town Hall, Wallaroo Town 
Hall, Kadina Lagoons, Kadina CBD Audio/ 
Smart Technology, Cemetery Management, 
Wallaroo Illuminart and Paskeville Water 
Storage.    All of these projects are required 
to be completed by 31st December 2020, 
except the Cemetery Management, which 
needs to be finalised by 30th June 2021. 

Council also will receive $25,000 from 
Legatus for the Copper Coast Otago Road 
Dune Stabilisation and a further $50,000 
will be received  from the State Government 
to assist with the Bicycle/Walking trail from 
Moonta to Moonta Bay as part of the Bay 
Road upgrade. 

 Approval has been received from the 
Federal Government under the Local Roads 
and Community Infrastructure for the 
following projects:- Moonta Town Hall, Bay 
Road Moonta Bay, Moonta Masterplan & 
Council and Tourism Signage. The funding 
for these projects total $412,199. These 
projects are required to be completed by 30th 
June 2021. 

 A Funding Agreement has been finalised 
with the Federal Government for the 
provision of University courses from the 
Kadina TAFE as the Copper Coast  Council 
University Centre. Council will  receive 
$1,114,960 over a 3 year period for the 
provision of these courses.  The University 
courses will be provided in conjunction with 

Uni Hub Spencer Gulf. The University 
Centre will be staffed by a Chief Executive 
Officer (shared with Uni Hub Spencer Gulf ), 
Centre Coordinator (employed by Council), 
part-time student Support  Officer 
(employed by Council), Communication 
Support Officer (shared with Uni Hub 
Spencer Gulf ) and Tutors. The first 
University courses will be offered from the 
first semester in 2021. We are also working 
with TAFE SA for the necessary fit out to 
enable the operation of the University Centre 
from TAFE SA in Kadina. 

 In relation to the Wallaroo Swimming 
Enclosure, the Council had a contract with 
Sea-Slip, who subcontracted the project to 
three subcontractors. The Council has been 
trying to progress a commercial resolution 
and a financial settlement with five parties; 

including Council – dealing with five 
Solicitors, four insurance companies, four 
businesses and a mediator. This is complex, 
difficult and time consuming, but is being 
progressed as quickly as possible at the least 
cost.  It is possible that the resolution and 
financial settlement will take up to 24 
months. Within this time, Council will 
commence community engagement to 
obtain the views of all interested persons, 
organisations and businesses to provide an 
opportunity to have input into an aquatic 
facility at Wallaroo. Once agreement has 
been reached on an aquatic facility, this will 
be designed and costed. Information is also 
being obtained concurrently on all of the 
necessary approvals, legal and risk 
requirements regarding a possible swimming 
jetty.

CEO’s 
  Update...
CEO’s 
  Update...

Copper Coast Council Technical/Asset Management Systems Officer Ali Ataee, 
CEO Russell Peate and Director of Infrastructure Tim Neumann are seeking com-
ment from the community on Council’s draft Five Year Transport Plan.
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4th Council meeting – 7.00 pm, Council Chambers, Town Hall, Kadina 
9th Audit Committee meeting – 9.30 am, Town Hall Function Room, Kadina  
11th Council Assessment Panel meeting – 5.30 pm, Town Hall Function Room, Kadina 
18th Informal Gathering – 6.00 pm, Town Hall Function Room, Kadina

2nd Council meeting – 7.00 pm, Council Chambers, Town Hall, Kadina 
9th Council Assessment Panel meeting – 5.30 pm, Town Hall Function Room, Kadina

Jan   (tentative)

20th Council meeting – 7.00 pm, Council Chambers, Town Hall, Kadina 
20th Council Assessment Panel meeting – 5.30 pm, Town Hall Function Room, Kadina

19th Audit Committee meeting – 9.30 am, Town Hall Function Room, Kadina  
21st Informal Gathering – 6.00 pm, Town Hall Function Room, KadinaOct

Members of the Copper Coast Regional University Hub Steering Committee, RDA — Yorke and Mid North CEO Kelly-
Anne Saffin, Regional Skills Training Industry Consultant Anthea Kennett, Uni Hub Spencer Gulf CEO Anita Crisp, 
Regional Disability Support Services General Manager Trudy Clift, Member for Narungga Fraser Ellis, Copper Coast 
Council Mayor Roslyn Talbot, Kadina Memorial School Principal Alistair Williams, Vocational Pathways Consultant Reg 
Dennis and Copper Coast Council CEO Russell Peate. Photos courtesy YP Country Times

 Once financial settlement is reached, 
Council will also use its best endeavours to 
obtain additional Federal and State funding 
for the facility at Wallaroo. It is desired for 
there to be the very best aquatic facility in 
Wallaroo, as agreed to by the community, to 
stand the test of time. 

 Council recognises that roads, footpaths 
and stormwater drainage are important 
services for residents in the Copper Coast 
Council. A draft Five Year Transport Plan  
outlining the various roads proposed to be 
resealed, reconstructed, resheeted together 
with footpaths and stormwater drainage are 
listed for comment on Council’s website. 

 Further, information through Council’s 
website is being updated every month 
outlining the Council works proposed and 
being undertaken on roads, footpaths, 
stormwater drainage, parks, capital works 
and projects.  This is to better inform 
everyone of work being undertaken by 
Council. 

 Council has been a successful participant 
in the Regional Airports Program grant 
funding, receiving $104,000 for the upgrade 
of the Kadina Airport, which will benefit the 
Royal Flying Doctors Service and Country 
Fire Service Water Bombers. 

 Council will commence improvement 

works in October, with completion 
scheduled in November. 

 The project scope includes; 
1 Re-sealing and strengthening of the 

existing taxiway parking area (3250m2). 
2 Minor stormwater improvements to 

alleviate localised flooding and improve 
performance of taxiway parking areas. 

3 Construction of a new sealed taxiway 
parking area  to improve safety and 
efficiencies  (450m2). 
 All works will be undertaken to minimise 

any inconvenience to the Kadina Aerodrome 
users. 

Russell Peate, CEO

Please note that changes to the above meetings will be published on Council’s website along with other meeting dates. 
All public are welcome to attend these meetings. 

Special meetings of Council may be called at other times throughout the year and will be added to the website as required.
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Council has determined their preferred 
route for the proposed Wallaroo to 
Moonta Walking Trail following the 2nd 
September 2020 Council Meeting. 

The proposed trail would run 
approximately 14.9 kilometres alongside 
the old railway track, with one end 
beginning across from Ryan Street in 
Wallaroo, connecting with the existing 
Copper Coast Rail Trail between Wallaroo 
and Kadina. 

The trail would continue alongside 
Ryan Street, then Cornish Terrace, Park 
Terrace and Magazine Road, before 
travelling alongside an unnamed road. 

After a slight turn near Coota Road, the 
proposed trail would run alongside 
Spencer Highway and cross Mines Road 
to continue off-road, following the railway 
line before finishing on Mines Road, near 
the entrance to Moonta. 

Council is obtaining the use of these 
portions of land before proceeding with 
design, costing and securing grant funding 
for the works.

WALLAROO TO MOONTA TRAIL

Copper Coast Council is thrilled to 
announce submissions are now open for 
the community to showcase their creativity 
during the Wallaroo Silo Light Show. 

For each seasonal show, there will be a 
new theme where the community can 
submit photos, videos, words and 
drawings to be illuminated onto the silos, 
or even sounds and music to accompany 
the show. 

The theme of the grand opening show 
will be “Copper Coast - Through Your 
Eyes”, where residents and visitors can 
express through their submissions how 

they view the region. 
Council will select submitted content 

to work into the show, which must be 
taken or created locally, but if a 
submission doesn't make it, it may 
feature in a future show. 

The submission process is simple: 
• Head to www.visitcoppercoast. 

com.au/wallaroosilolightshow 
• Read the terms and conditions 
• Click on the submission form 
• Follow the prompts, upload your 

content and hit submit. 
Only digital content will be accepted, 

therefore, if artwork is to be displayed, it 
must be scanned, photographed or 
videoed, then submitted. 

A permanent projection structure was 
created, with the help of illuminart, for 
regular showings due to the success of the 
Travelling Light Show illuminating the 
Wallaroo Silos in August 2019. 

This is one of the seven Drought 
Communities Programme – Extension – 
Round 2 projects the Federal 
Government has helped fund. 

Submissions for the opening show 
close 31st October 2020.
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The hard work of the North Beach 
Sand Drift Strategy has been 
implemented, and now we monitor 
Mother Nature’s actions. 

Fencing has been installed and 
thousands of native plants have been 
planted, which should reduce sand 
from building up beyond the beach and 
affecting beachfront properties. 

The idea behind the three rows of 
fencing is for sand dunes to form over 
them to reduce the velocity of the wind, 
the small gaps in between each section 
are there to form a pathway (as 

displayed in the diagrams above). 
Council and our consultants, 

Succession Ecology, will regularly 
monitor and manage sand movements 
and continue to irrigate plantings as the 
sand dunes form. 

In the meantime, we ask members of 
the public to stay out of the flagged off 
areas and use the thoroughfares 
provided as pedestrian traffic may cause 
failure of the project. 

More native plants will be planted on 
the sand dunes once they’re built up 
over the sand drift fences.

The Splash Town 2020-21 season 
opening has been postponed due to 
COVID-19 restrictions on Public Activity 
in South Australia. 

We understand the impact on families 
and visitors, however, the health and safety 
of our community is first priority. 

While current directives required to be 
followed by users and staff of the facility are 

impractical to maintain, we will keep up-
to-date with the latest COVID-19 updates 
from the State Government. 

We will announce season opening dates 
to this FREE to use community water park 
once the road to recovery from COVID-19 
becomes clearer, restrictions ease and we 
feel it is safe to open Splash Town to the 
public. 

Council has prepared for its reopening 
down the track, with four new shade sails 
installed – a project part of the $1 million 
funding Council received under the 
Australian Government's Drought 
Communities Programme - Extension. 

Families can now worry less about the 
sun's harsh UV rays and more about simply 
having fun.

COPPER 
COAST 
READS

Coping with lifestyle changes over the past few 
months has inspired many to re-evaluate priorities 
and given us time to re-engage with simple pleasures. 

Copper Coast Libraries successfully continued to 
offer services throughout the changing COVID-19 
restrictions. From late March until 30th June, not 
only were the community able to continue accessing 
the collection through Click & Collect and Drop & 
Wave, but the online children sessions attracted over 
20,000 views, the free to access eCollection (books, 
audio, magazines and newspapers) over 5,400 loans 
and over 172,000 Facebook page views. 

Now the doors are open again, programs have 
resumed with some modifications and the 
community is encouraged to re-engage. 

Australia Reads will be a 12-day celebration of 
reading, commencing 1st November and 
culminating in the Australia Reading Hour on 
November 12th.  

Take the opportunity to visit the Kadina, Moonta 
or Wallaroo Libraries and re-engage with reading.

North Beach 
Sand Drift Strategy 
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Frances Terrace is coming along nicely 
with stormwater, lighting electrical and 
kerbing installed in stages 1, 2 and 3. 

Stages 4 and 5, alongside Caroline 
Street and Milne Terrace, are still in 
progress as works continue towards the 
Milne Terrace roundabout. 

In the next month, stages 4 and 5 will 
be completed, allowing shaping, 
stabilisation and bitumen works to be 
done across all stages. 

Council urges motorists to drive 
attentively and to the road rules when 
negotiating road closures and detours 
during this time.

FRANCES 
TERRACE, 
MOONTA 

The new paved plaza on the corner of Graves 
and Digby Street catches the eye in the Kadina 
CBD. 

With garden beds, multiple trees planted and 
a pathway leading into the heart of Victoria 
Square, the park certainly gives more of a 
welcoming feeling to visitors. 

The works to make Victoria Square a hub for 
the whole community continues, with plans to 
install further seating, featuring Wi-Fi and 
mobile charging stations.

VICTORIA 
SQUARE, 
KADINA
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The delicate process of preserving the Kadina Cemetery Walls 
continues with contractors moving along the front of the Southern 
Wall. 

It’s been an extensive process with each damaged stone and 
brick pulled out, replaced, shaped and plastered back into the wall. 

It took 18 months to complete the Eastern and Western walls, 
and this one is taking a little bit longer due its deterioration. We’re 
running low on locally sourced limestone and sludge miner’s 
bricks, so if anyone has a contact, please call Council. 

Council is committed to making sure the materials of our 
heritage-listed Cemetery continue to remain within the Copper 
Coast. 

Revegetation of the inside of the cemetery walls with a 
consistent planting theme will follow the completion of the wall 
repair.

Works on the Kadina Lagoons are 
complete, with two new lagoons 
installed, lined, tested, certified, 
online and filled. 

During excavations, more than 
3,600 tonnes of limestone reuse 
material was collected and crushed, 
which can be used in our rural re-

sheeting program to fix and repair 
dirt roads. 

A pump station has been installed 
and commissioned and the anchor 
trenches for the lagoon liners have 
been backfilled. 

Access roads around the lagoons 
are also complete.

KADINA LAGOONS 
Contractor Paddy Rankine works on a panel at the 
southern end of the Kadina cemetery wall.

Kadina Cemetery 
Wall Update

The aged toilet facilities adjacent to the Wallaroo Holiday Park and 
North Beach Kitchen are set to be demolished and replaced with an 
improved, modernised design of similar stylings to the one situated 
at Moonta’s Ellen Street Carpark.

NORTH BEACH TOILETS



Works on the Wallaroo Dog 
Park on Heritage Drive have 
begun with fencing now 
surrounding the area. 

Interest has now moved to 
the inside of the facility, where 

there will be plenty of obstacles 
and a refreshment area for the 
dogs. 

Owners will also have plenty 
of shade and benches to watch 
their best friend in comfort.

Wallaroo Dog Park
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The Wallaroo Town Hall is 
not missing out on the 
attention, with plans being 
finalised to move the external 
toilets inside. 

The new toilet facilities will 
also feature an upgraded 
accessible toilet with all the 

necessary requirements, while 
the supper room will receive a 
touch-up. 

Air conditioning for the hall 
is also being scoped and costed 
to make the Wallaroo Town 
Hall a hub for events and 
meetings all-year round.

The preservation of Moonta Town Hall has come a long way, 
with the exterior of the reconstruction complete. 

The failing roof structure is now gone, with new trusses and 
iron roofing installed as attention now turns internal, including 
the installation of a new ceiling. 

Moonta Master Plan 
There is movement on the Beautification phase of the Moonta 

Master Plan, with the Parks and Gardens team currently 
developing plans for works on the Ellen Street Car Park.

Wallaroo Town Hall

MOONTA TOWN HALL



Copper Post www.coppercoast.sa.gov.au Page 9

Mayor Roslyn Talbot is encouraging 
Copper Coast residents to show their support 
for small businesses in their local communities 
for a nationwide campaign. 

The “Go Local First” campaign, an 
initiative of the Council of Small Business 
Organisations Australia (COSBOA), will 
highlight the vital role of small businesses in 
our nation’s economic recovery from COVID-
19 and keeping local communities thriving. 

“Since the Go Local First Campaign was 
nationally launched, we’ve been working 
closely with Moonta Traders Group, Wallaroo 
Community Development Association and 
Kadina Hub to implement this campaign in 
their communities with their local businesses,” 
Mayor Talbot said. 

“It’s been great to see how they’ve embraced 

this campaign and shown great enthusiasm 
with creative ideas in how to promote the 
campaign.” 

The campaign will encourage Australians to 
choose local small businesses when they are 
purchasing products and services to help get 
the economy back on its feet. 

Small businesses account for just over one-
third of Australia’s gross domestic product and 
an economic recovery will not be possible 
without small businesses trading and hiring 
people. 

“Throughout this pandemic, small businesses 
have done it tough,” Mayor Talbot said. 

“Now is the time to be out supporting the 
Copper Coast’s local grocers, butchers, 
restaurants, cafes, accounting and legal firms, 
gardeners, tradespeople, and food producers. 

“Our local small businesses need our loyal 
communities to back them now, by ‘going local 
first’ when they need to buy a product or 
service. 

“When you shop locally, your money stays 
in the community, meaning local jobs and local 
economies not just surviving, but helping them 
to thrive as we emerge from COVID-19. 

“Australia’s 3.5 million small businesses are 
the heartbeat of local communities, when they 
thrive, communities thrive, and the national 
economy prospers.” 

Research commissioned by COSBOA shows 
Australians are spending more at local 
businesses since the COVID-19 lockdowns 
began earlier this year, but temporary and 
permanent closures are preventing them from 
doing more to support them. 

“Now is the time for locals to support locals 
and I know our businesses will show why they 
deserve the support,” Mayor Talbot said. 

“Recovery doesn’t happen in one week, it 
will take time for businesses to recover.” 

“As we move forward, they will need your 
continued support as this needs to be a long-
term initiative.” 

The research finds Australians see broad 
economic improvements as the most 
important issue for the country, after managing 
the spread of the coronavirus. 

The Go Local First campaign will be rolled 
out on outdoor, radio, and digital advertising 
for another three months with a call to action 
to consumers to spend locally first. 

For more information on the campaign or 
to be part of it, go to www.golocalfirst.com.au 

Copper Coast Council staff member Denatah Treloar has 
taken the pledge to start reducing the quantity of waste ending 
in landfill, Council staff are being educated through a new 
waste system in their Kadina Office.

Council are in the process 
of reviewing its current 
Kerbside Collection program 
in conjunction with Federal 
and State Government’s vision 
to promote sustainability of 
waste that can be recycled. To 
gain a better understanding of 
the community’s knowledge 
on waste, Council recently 
circulated two surveys, one for 
businesses and one for 
residents. 

In total, 19 businesses and 
286 residents completed the 
surveys. The consensus was 
roughly 50/50 have heard 
about FOGO (food organics 
green organics), however, little 
to no knowledge of what the 
system is. Of the responses 
received, half knew about the 
cost implications of FOGO 
going to landfill and 98.6% of 
people are in support of 

Council moving to a FOGO 
System with the use of a 
kitchen caddy in the home. 

Council will now 
investigate the practice of a 
FOGO System to be 
potentially implemented in 
the households of the Copper 
Coast in the near future. 

As part of Council’s pledge 
to start reducing the quantity 
of waste ending in landfill, 
staff are being educated 
through a new waste system in 
place across our Kadina office 
and Library. 

The program indicates 
what can be recycled, 
repurposed and composted 
with a variety of different bins. 

To help educate the 
community further, we have 
been publishing regular 
recycling tips on our Facebook 
page.

FOGO (food organics and green organics)
COUNCIL 
TAKE THE 
PLEDGE
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Moonta Office  
(Volunteer Resource Centre) 
Moonta Tourist Office 
Blanche Terrace, Moonta SA 5558 

Wallaroo Office 
5 John Terrace, Wallaroo SA 5556

Council Contacts...
All Correspondence: 
PO Box 396, Kadina SA 5554 
51 Taylor Street, Kadina SA 5554 
Phone: (08) 8828 1200 
Email: info@coppercoast.sa.gov.au

BUSHFIRE PREVENTION PROPOSED 
BUSHFIRE 

SEASON DATES

15th NOV, 2020 
to  

30th APR, 2021  
This date can change, please check the 

CFS website www.cfs.sa.gov.au 

 The annual Copper Coast Cup ran by 
Cycling SA took place this year on Saturday, 
10th and Sunday, 11th October 2020. 

The two-day event involved a road race on 
the outskirts of Wallaroo and a Criterium race 
in the town centre of Moonta. 

Individuals and teams of cyclists came from 
all over South Australia to participate and to 
enjoy the region. A highlight for some racers 
was the off-road gravel route from the Wallaroo 

Holiday Park to Alford, Tickera and back. 
The event was a little different from the past 

years with the spectator’s market in Moonta not 
taking place due to the COVID-19 restrictions. 

The Sunday race also wasn’t as fast as past 
years in Moonta as the Criterium route was 
extended by a block to Gardiner Street. 

All in all, a fabulous event that brought 
visitors to the region and some sport 
entertainment for locals.

Copper Coast Bowls Fest

2020 Copper Coast Cup

The annual Bowls SA Senior Supa Series 
and Copper Coast Bowls Fest took place this 
year on the 14th, 15th and 16th September 
2020. 

The Senior Supa Series is a flagship event 
for seniors that provides a pathway for athletes 
to represent South Australia on the National 
Stage. The Senior Supa Series are held in 5 
different regions, including the Copper Coast. 

Participants must compete in a minimum 
of 2 days of Senior Supa Series events to be 
selected in the Senior State team. 

The event was a great success with the 
maximum COVID-19 capacity of 96 players 
participating across the three days. 

Participants came from all over South 
Australia, mostly from Adelaide, Fleurieu 
Peninsula and the Yorke Peninsula. 

The first day was held at the Moonta 
Memorial Bowling Club and the last two days 
at the Wallaroo Bowling Club. The local clubs 
were commended on their great efforts in 
hosting a successful event. 

The event also incorporated the Copper 
Coast Bowls Fest, which involved Coach Zone 
training sessions, a business of bowls breakfast 
presentation, a club development workshop 
and an official’s skills refresher. 

Overall, a brilliant three days that 
showcased our beautiful region and facilities.

The Fire Danger Season starts 15th 
November 2020 and ends 30th April 
2021 (subject to change). 

It is the responsibility of all land 
owners to ensure that their properties 
are kept in a condition that does not 
pose a potential fire risk for the duration 
of the Fire Danger Season. 

Council’s Fire Prevention Officer will 
be commencing inspections of 
properties in the Copper Coast early 
October. A section 105F notice will be 
issued under the Fire and Emergency 

Services Act 2005 to those who have not 
cleared their properties. 

Failing to comply with this notice will 
result in Council appointing contractors 
to clear blocks deemed at risk. 

In the event that Council has to 
engage a contractor on behalf of the 
owner, the costs incurred for a standard 
block could amount to about $570 
(which includes contractor fees, 
expiation fees and handling fees). 
Contact details of contractors can be 
found on Council’s website.
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The Copper Coast New Year’s Eve celebrations have been 
cancelled due to COVID-19 restrictions, but a decision is yet to 
be made on Christmas Carols and Pageants. 

At time of printing, discussions with SA Health and organisers 
regarding how these events could go ahead were ongoing. 

A ruling is set to be announced later this month, and Council 
will alert the public via our Facebook page and website with the 
news when it’s available. 

Like our Facebook page to receive the latest updates.

ADVANCE 
NOTICE 

‘The Mayor, Councillors and Staff 
wish the residents and visitors of the 
Copper Coast a Very Merry Christmas 
and a Happy and Healthy New Year’

Kadina (phone 8821 0444) 
• Open 9am to 5.30pm Thursday, 24th December 
• Open 9am to 5.30pm Tuesday, 29th December, 

Wednesday, 30th December and Thursday, 
31st December. 

• Closed Saturdays, Sundays & Public Holidays 
• Open normal library hours as of 9am Monday, 

4th January 2021 
 
Moonta (phone 8825 1511) 
• Open Wednesday, 23rd December 9am to 5.30pm 
• Closed from 24th December to 4th January inclusive 
• Open normal library hours as of 9am Tuesday, 

5th January 2021 
 
Wallaroo (phone 8823 2924) 
• Open 10am to 1pm Thursday, 24th December 
• Open 10am to 1pm Tuesday, 29th December, 

Wednesday, 30th December & Thursday, 31st December 
• Closed Saturdays, Sundays & Public Holidays 
• Open normal library hours as of 10am Monday, 

4th January 2021

Council Offices 
The Council offices will be closed for the Christmas break from 

12pm Thursday, 24th December 2020 and opening again in the 
New Year on Monday, 4th January 2021. 

 
Resource Recovery Centre 

Closed all public holidays during the festive season. 
 

Refuse/Recycling Collection 
Please note Paskeville and Cunliffe general waste will be 

collected on 24th December 2020 instead of 25th December 2020 
and 31st December 2020 instead of 1st January 2021. 

Paskeville and Cunliffe Greenwaste will be collected 26th 
December 2020 instead of 25th December 2020. 

All other services as per normal.

Library Opening  
Hours over the 
Christmas Break

Christmas and New 
Year’s Eve Festivities
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Kerbside Collection  
Calendar 
January to June 2021 

 Moonta Township, Moonta Mines, 
North Yelta & North Moonta 

 Kadina Township, Newtown, Wallaroo 
Mines & Jerusalem 

 Wallaroo & North Beach 
 Moonta Bay & Port Hughes 
 Paskeville & Cunliffe 

JANUARY 2021 
M T W T F S S 
    1 2 3 

4 5 6 7 8 9 10 
11 12 13 14 15 16 17 
18 19 20 21 22 23 24 
25 26 27 28 29 30 31 

FEBRUARY 2021 
M T W T F S S 
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 
8 9 10 11 12 13 14 

15 16 17 18 19 20 21 
22 23 24 25 26 27 28 
       

MARCH  2021 
M T W T F S S 
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 
8 9 10 11 12 13 14 

15 16 17 18 19 20 21 
22 23 24 25 26 27 28 
29 30 31     

APRIL 2021 
M T W T F S S 
   1 2 3 4 

5 6 7 8 9 10 11 
12 13 14 15 16 17 18 
19 20 21 22 23 24 25 
26 27 28 29 30   

MAY  2021 
M T W T F S S 
31     1 2 
3 4 5 6 7 8 9 

10 11 12 13 14 15 16 
17 18 19 20 21 22 23 
24 25 26 27 28 29 30 

JUNE  2021 
M T W T F S S 
 1 2 3 4 5 6 
7 8 9 10 11 12 13 

14 15 16 17 18 19 20 
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 
28 29 30     

HOUSEHOLD (PUTRESCIBLE) WASTE 

JANUARY 2021 
M T W T F S S 
    1 2 3 

4 5 6 7 8 9 10 
11 12 13 14 15 16 17 
18 19 20 21 22 23 24 
25 26 27 28 29 30 31 

FEBRUARY 2021 
M T W T F S S 
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 
8 9 10 11 12 13 14 
15 16 17 18 19 20 21 
22 23 24 25 26 27 28 
       

MARCH  2021 
M T W T F S S 
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 
8 9 10 11 12 13 14 
15 16 17 18 19 20 21 
22 23 24 25 26 27 28 
29 30 31     

APRIL 2021 
M T W T F S S 
   1 2 3 4 

5 6 7 8 9 10 11 
12 13 14 15 16 17 18 
19 20 21 22 23 24 25 
26 27 28 29 30   

MAY  2021 
M T W T F S S 
31     1 2 
3 4 5 6 7 8 9 
10 11 12 13 14 15 16 
17 18 19 20 21 22 23 
24 25 26 27 28 29 30 

JUNE  2021 
M T W T F S S 
 1 2 3 4 5 6 

7 8 9 10 11 12 13 
14 15 16 17 18 19 20 
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 
28 29 30     

RECYCLING  

JANUARY 2021 

M T W T F S S 
    1 2 3 
4 5 6 7 8 9 10 

11 12 13 14 15 16 17 
18 19 20 21 22 23 24 
25 26 27 28 29 30 31 

FEBRUARY 2021 

M T W T F S S 
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 
8 9 10 11 12 13 14 

15 16 17 18 19 20 21 
22 23 24 25 26 27 28 
       

MARCH  2021 

M T W T F S S 
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 
8 9 10 11 12 13 14 

15 16 17 18 19 20 21 
22 23 24 25 26 27 28 
29 30 31     

APRIL 2021 

M T W T F S S 
   1 2 3 4 
5 6 7 8 9 10 11 

12 13 14 15 16 17 18 
19 20 21 22 23 24 25 
26 27 28 29 30   

MAY  2021 

M T W T F S S 
31     1 2 
3 4 5 6 7 8 9 

10 11 12 13 14 15 16 
17 18 19 20 21 22 23 
24 25 26 27 28 29 30 

JUNE  2021 

M T W T F S S 
 1 2 3 4 5 6 
7 8 9 10 11 12 13 

14 15 16 17 18 19 20 
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 
28 29 30     

GREENWASTE 


